## Dept. of Revenue Enforcement Divisions Work Group Announcement

Prohibited Use of EBT Cards Work Group Meeting Colorado Division of Gaming 17301 West Colfax Ave., Suite 135 Golden, Colorado 80401 October 5, 2015 from 9:00 AM until 11:00 AM

## Stakeholder Work Group

Pursuant to the Notice of Permanent Rulemaking filed with the Colorado Secretary of State on Monday, August 31, 2015, the Dept. of Revenue Enforcement Divisions are facilitating a stakeholder work group to meet and discuss rules to govern the enforcement of the prohibited use of electronic benefits transfer service cards (EBT) at automated teller machines at certain locations.

- The EBT Work Group
  - o Chair: Ron Kammerzell (Department of Revenue)
  - o *Co-Chair*: Flavio Quintana (Division of Gaming)
  - o Mike Elliot (Executive Director of the Marijuana Industry Group)
  - o Dan Hartman (Racing Division)
  - o Tyler Henson (Colorado Cannabis Chamber of Commerce)
  - o Patrick Maroney (Liquor and Tobacco Enforcement)
  - o Jeanne McEvoy (Colorado Licensed Beverage Association)
  - o Lois Rice (Colorado Gaming Association)
  - Bruce Seymore (Executive Director Colorado Operations Mile High Racing & Entertainment)
  - → Jim Shpall (Applejack Liquors)
  - o Ron Vaughn (Argonaut Liquors)

Please note that the Executive Director reserves the right to change the composition of any stakeholder working group as it deems necessary throughout the process. The Department will choose a replacement in the event that a selected work group member is unable to attend the meeting.

## **Public Hearings**

The Executive Director will hold a formal, public hearing regarding the permanent rules for this topic. Any member of the public may testify at the hearing and all testimony will be considered part of the formal record.

Hearing Schedule: Monday, October 26, 2015; 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM

Colorado Division of Gaming 17301 West Colfax Ave, Suite 135

Golden, Colorado 80401